Hedon Town Council


Minutes of the Proceedings of a Meeting of

The Property Committee of the Hedon Town Council

Held 
11 October 2018
Present:
Cllr Billany in the Chair
Councillors:
N Black (part), M Bryan, S Gallant, A Marshall, B Stockdale, 
Miss S Rommell, (part) G Thurston and T West
Clerk:

J Macklin, Town Clerk
1.
Apologies for Absence

Apologies were received from Cllrs:

J Dennis, Mrs B Goldspink, Miss D Storr

Resolved:
that apologies were accepted

2.
Confirmation of the Minutes 
The Minutes of the meeting of the Property Committee of the Hedon Town Council held on 13 September 2018 were agreed as being a correct record of the proceedings thereat.  
Resolved:
That the minutes were confirmed as a true record 

Members noted that the cleaning up of the brass door furniture on the Town Hall was ongoing.


3.
Declaration of Interests
a
It was agreed that any declaration of interest be dealt with at the time the relevant item was discussed.

b
There were no dispensations to be noted.

Pecuniary interests were declared by Cllrs Billany, Black, Marshall, Rommell and West for the following two agenda items as they were members of the Amy Black Community Centre Committee whose building is immediately next to the Scout hut on shared land owned by the Town Council.  They left the room and took no part in the discussion or vote.  Cllr Gallant took the chair as both the Chairman and Vice Chairman of Property Committee Meeting had left the room.
4.
To approve draft Heads of Terms document for renewal of lease to Scout Hut

The Chairman referred to the draft document which had been previously circulated to all Cllrs. It was agreed that the break clauses and rent should mirror the lease agreed with the Amy Black Community Centre Committee.  Members agreed that it was important that the lease also allowed for the use of the field by the Town Council.
Resolved:
that the draft Heads of Terms document was agreed subject to the following alterations:
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· 5.3 – that the break clauses be every three years rather than every five years 

· 6 – that the rent (if demanded) should be £5 per annum

5.
Update re request to side modular building next to Scout Hut
The Chairman noted that since the last meeting an e-mail had been received confirming that the Scouts had been able to reopen the Scout Hall and would not need to hire a modular unit.
6.
To consider condition report and action to be taken re cleaning/restoration of paintings in Council Chambers

The Chairman referred to the information which had been previously circulated to all Cllrs showing two quotes for the work required; a third quote from a reputable company that could carry out the specialist work had been difficult to find and Members agreed to make their decision on the two quotes received.  It was agreed to carry out work to the ‘Henry Guy’ painting first to see what the results were before carrying on with the work to the ‘Wm Pulteney’ painting.
Resolved:
that the quote from Critchlow & Kukkonen Ltd for work to the ‘Henry Guy’ painting be accepted and that a further amount be set aside in Ear Marked Reserves in the 2019/’20 budget to continue the restoration work

7.
To review amenity areas including Watson Park, Haven Basin Road and Chestnut Avenue

Cllr Thurston thanked the General Works Supervisor and his staff for their hard work in keeping the Town Council amenity areas in a very satisfactory condition.
7.1
Watson Park – Cllr Thurston raised concerns about the trees blocking streetlights and the state of the wild flower meadows; Members did not feel that there were any problems with the area and noted that the autumn maintenance had been carried out.
Cllr Black left the meeting.
7.2
Haven Basin Road – Cllr Thurston raised his concerns about the height of the trees and the closeness of the hedge to Haven Basin Road in the event of buses being redirected down this narrow road.  The Town Clerk was asked to talk to the Tree Consultant about the height of the trees.  Cllr Thurston also suggested that a hedge should be planted on the Thorn Road boundary of Haven Basin which, in time, would allow for the wooden fence to be removed.    

7.3
Chestnut Avenue – Cllr Thurston referred to an e-mail from a resident which had been circulated to Cllrs and noted that the dropped kerb had not been reinstated and that there was a pedestrian gate access on the boundary of the property next to the hammerhead.  Following a discussion Cllr Rommell was concerned that the resident of the property was not present and able to answer the points raised.
Cllr Rommell left the meeting.
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Members noted the e-mail from the Enforcement Officer and that work was in process to the garage on the southern boundary of the property.  Members agreed that all that was being asked was that the resident abided by the original planning permission.    
Cllr Rommell came back into the meeting.
Resolved:
on a majority decision, that a follow up letter was sent requesting that the hedge was finished off properly, that the piece of land owned by Hedon Town Council was reinstated and that the kerb was reinstated

8.
Correspondence
8.1
Request for a litterbin on Sheriff Highway: 

Resolved:
that the request was approved
8.2
Trees on Clough Road amenity area:  The Chairman referred to the Tree Survey report on the ash tree which had been undertaken recently and highlighted the problems which had resulted in the tree needing to be felled.  The remaining work would be carried out within the next two weeks along with the work to remove stumps on Allison Garth.  

Resolved:
that the actions were noted

9.
Members’ points of information and items for the agenda
9.1
The Chairman noted that there would be an item on the agenda about the trees on Love Lane that overhung the properties on Farbridge Lane – Members were urged to visit the site before the next meeting.
……………………………………………….
Chairman of Property Committee
JM/PRMI102018/Page 845

